
JULY-AUGUST  2019   Page 1 

 

 

 

© 2019 

K of C Council 1684 

 Grand Knight 

Hank Peterson 

Send correspondence to 

Steve Romofsky 
2428 Calle Andalucia 

Santa Barbara, CA  

93109 

Phone: 1-805-962-4861  

Special Dates  
and Activities 

July 4           11:00 PM 

Hour of Adoration 
of Blessed Sacrament,  

Chapel of Poor Clares. 

July 14           3:00 PM 

Prayer Vigil to End 

Abortion, front of 

Planned Parenthood 

office, 518 Garden St. 

July 26           5:30 PM 

Prepare Meal at 

Transition House 

August 1      11:00 PM 

Hour of Adoration of 

Blessed Sacrament,  

Chapel of Poor Clares. 

August 11      3:00 PM 

Prayer Vigil to End 

Abortion, in Front of 

Planned Parenthood 

office, 518 Garden St. 

August 23      5:30 PM 

Prepare Meal at 

Transition House 

Financial Secretary’s Report 

W hile summer is a time to relax, enjoy the company of friends and family at 

picnics and outings, it won’t be a slow time for our Council. Wednesday 

evening, July 10 and August 14, our Council will have its monthly General Meetings.  

Our Council is doing a fund raising drive during Old Spanish Days Fiesta. To raise 

funds for scholarships, grade school and high school, our council has agreed to 

operate the Pepsi booth at Mercado Del Norte (Mackenzie Park). The park will be 

opened from 11:00 AM to 11:00 PM, Wednesday July 31 through Saturday August 

3. We will need staff for the soft drink operation with teams of two people per shift 

and a third person serving as “manager,” making sure that the trailer remains well-

stocked with Pepsi products. 

The Pepsi trailer has three four-hour shifts: 11:00 AM - 3:00 PM, 3:00 PM - 7:00 

PM and 7:00 PM - 11:00 PM. We will be calling on council members to volunteer for 

one of these 12 shifts. Wives and teenagers of council members are welcomed to help. 

If you are interested in volunteering, contact Mark Wietstock  at 1-805-899-2729. 

We also welcome a new member to our Council Daniel Sifuentez. Daniel did his First 

Degree on Wednesday evening June 12.  Daniel and his family are members of Our 

Lady of Sorrows Parish. 

Steve Romofsky 

Knights Knights of ColumbusColumbus  
COUNCIL 1684  •  SANTA BARBARA, CALIFORNIA 

JULYJULY - AUGUST   20192019 

July 10  Business Meetings: 

  Officer’s  6:30 PM    Council 7:30 PM 

  Location: Serra Hall 

July 31 - August 3 K of C Booth at Old Spanish Days Fiesta  

 Location: As a fund raiser during Old Spanish Days  

 our Brother Knights will staff only one booth 

 (Pepsi drinks) at Mackenzie Park  (Mercado del Norte)  

 at corner of State Street and Las Positas Road.  

 WE NEED VOLUNTEERS TO STAFF THE 

 PEPSI BOOTH FOR ONE OF THE FOUR-HOUR 

 SLOTS: 11 AM — 3 PM,  3 PM  — 7 PM,  

 and 7 PM — 11 PM. 

August 14  Business Meetings:   

 Officer’s   6:30 PM   Council  7:30 PM 

 Location: Serra Hall 
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 GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT 

W ell another Columbus year has gone by 

and a new installation of officers are 

here!  Thank you for the returning officers and 

for the continuous charitable work that you do.  

Welcome to the new officers such as Chris 

Fernandes and Brian Regan!  It is good to have 

some new young blood to our brotherhood!!  

We will miss the officers departing especially 

our trustee and past Grand Knight, John Green.  

He has done so much for our council and I am 

sure I only know a small fraction of it.   He is  

 

such a kind, gentle, humble, giant who has 

been one of my mentors and has made me 

become more engaged with the Knights.  He is 

a true Knight!! I cannot thank him enough!  

Thank you John!!  

I hope everyone has a wonderful summer 

(hopefully the fog will clear up one day) and 

please partake with Fiesta Booth 7/31-8/03 if 

you can.  Vivala!!! 

God Bless and Vivat Jesus! 

Hank Peterson 

Grand Knight 
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 Deacon’s Corner:  

ITS IMPORTANT WE UNDERSTAND THE MESSAGE JESUS GIVES US 

A  new pastor moved into town and went 

out one Saturday to visit his 

parishioners.   All went well until he came to 

one house. It was obvious that someone was 

home, but no one came to the door even 

after he had knocked several times.     

Finally, he took out his card and wrote on 

the back; Revelation 3:20; and stuck it on 

the door. 

The next day the pastor was counting the 

collection and found a card, on it was 

written a message, Genesis 3:10. 

I’m sure our Protestant friends would be 

laughing, and you will too as soon as you 

look up the passages. 

The fact it’s not so important to know every 

passage by number and be able to quote 

scripture, as it is to understand the message 

Jesus gives us.  As we are back into what we 

call Ordinary Time in our Liturgical Year, 

and more focused on the teachings of Jesus 

rather than experiencing his birth or passion, 

as we do in Advent/Christmas and Lent/

Easter, we will hear Jesus’ teachings from 

Mathew’s Gospel, as he and his decuples 

travel throughout Galilee and eventually to 

Jerusalem. We will hear of Jesus’s rejection 

by the Pharisee’s and others, which leads up 

to the parable discourse followed by Jesus 

shown preparing for the establishment of his 

church. 

Regardless if we read the bible daily, I 

encourage all of us to read the Scripture 

readings before Mass which will be read on 

the upcoming Sunday. Listening or reading 

along in the pews doesn’t always give us 

enough time to reflect personally on what 

the Words of God are speaking to us as 

individuals, or understand what the Priest or 

Deacon is presenting in the Homily, or 

Sermon. 

God’s words are eternal, and often times the 

same passages may have different meanings 

at different points of our lives. God’s 

continuing love is shown through his 

continual guidance, and this is received 

through the constant revisiting of the Sacred 

Scriptures, Psalms and the Gospels. 

Deacon Randy 
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General Meeting of Council 1684 

Minutes for the Council Meeting  

Wednesday, May 8, 2019 

Call to Order: 

Ten Officers and members were present when 

Grand Knight Hank Peterson called the May 

Council meeting to order at 6:40 p.m. lacking a 

quorum. The Grand Knight led the members in an 

opening prayer and Pledge of Allegiance.  

Minutes of the Previous Meeting: 

The Minutes of the April 10, 2019 meeting were 

not read. 

Grand Knight’s Report: 

 The Essay Social dinner was a big success. 

Many thanks to Brothers Mark and Bruce for 

the food. The winning essays were read, and a 

good time was had by all. A new member will 

be brought into the Council as a result of essay 

contest efforts with Brother Bruce as the 

sponsor. 

 Brother Bruce is leading the charge to rebuild 

the Notre Dame sign damaged by vandalism. 

 There are still a couple of vacancies in the 

Council’s assigned hours of adoration at the 

Poor Clare’s Chapel. Please call Brother Bruce 

García if you wish to participate. 

 Brothers Ray Charpentier and Kevin Cheong 

will be attending the KOC State Convention in 

San Diego May 16 -19. 

 The Scholarship Social will be May 22. 

 Brother Justin Mack will emcee this popular 

event where the Council demonstrates its 

support of Catholic education. 

Membership: 

A Third-Degree Exemplification will be held at 

Queen of Angels in Lompoc on June 1. 

New/Continuing Business: 

 The annual installation of officers will take 

place on June 22. 

 The Old Mission Conference of St. Vincent De 

Paul is requesting funds to cover a donation of 

$1,800 for three scholarships for Circle V Ranch 

summer camp. 

Prayers for the Sick and Distressed: 

 Brother Edward Corral is suffering through some 

age-related problems. 

Good of the Order: 

 Brother John Moreno recently died. He will be 

fondly remembered. 

 Our Fiesta trailer will be relocated to Brother 

Ray Charpentier’s house. 

Worthy Grand Knight Hank Peterson adjourned the 

Council meeting for May 8, 2019 at 7:34 p.m. after 

praying a Hail Mary and an Our Father. 

The next Council Meeting is scheduled for June 5, 

2019. 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Al Anglin   Recorder 

For July and August 

Happy Birthday to Brother Knights 

July Birthdays 

  8  Rev Maurice Mahoney 

11  Mitch Molitor  

14 Augustine Morelos 

19  Jean Paul Downs 

25  Luis Pelayo 

29 Peter Da Ros 

August Birthdays 

   2  Rev. Ludo DeClippel 

   6 Dan Engler    

   8 John Petrini 

  15  Matthew A. Najera 

  16 Ugo Arnoldi 

  18  Arthur Najera 

  21  Scott Thomas 

  23  Eduardo Sanchez 

  27  Brian Regan 

  29  Alex Castellanos 



JULY-AUGUST  2019   Page 5 

 

 

S ometimes the “Nutty Ninth” gets it right.  A panel of the 9th U.S. Circuit 

Court of Appeals says the administration may refuse U.S. tax dollars to 

groups such as abortion giant Planned Parenthood that kill unborn babies on 

their premises (see story at LifeSiteNews.com, June 20).  This is a temporary 

win, though, and the court will consider lawsuits against the policy. 

 In February, the White House declared that entities that get Title X “family planning” 

dollars must be physically and financially separate from those that abort babies or “refer” 

mothers for abortions.  Experts say the new Protect Life Rule will keep as much as $60 million 

out of Planned Parenthood’s coffers. 

     Planned Parenthood President Leana Wen called the court ruling “devastating” and whined 

that the baby-saving policy was “unethical, illegal, and harmful to public health.” 

     According to the LifeSiteNews story, the Department of Health and Human Services says 

the Rule also ends “referral for abortion as a method of family planning,” eliminates a 

“requirement that Title X providers offer abortion counseling and referral,” and requires “more 

complete reporting by grantees about subrecipients and more clarity about informal 

partnerships with referral agencies.” 

     “This ruling is a victory for President Trump and the majority of Americans who do not 

want to fund the abortion industry with their tax dollars,” said Marjorie Dannenfelser, President 

of the pro-life Susan B. Anthony List. “The Protect Life Rule,” she added, stops “abortion 

businesses like Planned Parenthood from treating Title X as their private slush fund… .” 

     Twenty-one states and the District of Columbia are suing to abort the Protect Life Rule.  

Politico reports that “Some states challenging the rule, including Oregon and Washington, have 

said they will withdraw from the Title X program if the new rules are allowed to take effect, 

potentially forfeiting millions of dollars.” 

     On June 19, the Democrats in the House passed a spending package that’d kill the Protect 

Life Rule, but their bill will gain the approval of neither the Senate nor the President. 

Mike Engler 

Pro-Life Chairman  

Mike Engler 

COURT ALLOWS FEDS TO SLASH UP TO $60 

MILLION FROM PLANNED PARENTHOOD FUNDING 
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General Meeting of Council 1684 

Minutes for the Council Meeting  

Wednesday, June 5, 2019 

Call to Order: 

Thirteen Officers and members were present when 

Grand Knight Hank Peterson called the May 

Council meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. The Grand 

Knight led the members in an opening prayer and 

Pledge of Allegiance.  

Minutes of the Previous Meeting: 

The Minutes of the May 5, 2019 meeting can be 

found in the monthly newsletter. 

Grand Knight’s Report: 

 State convention delegates Kevin Cheong and 

Ray Charpentier will report to the Council at a 

later date. 

 The Scholarship Dinner and scholarship 

presentations went very well with Brother 

Justin Mack serving as emcee. 

 The Officer’s Installation will be at 9 a.m. in 

Serra Hall on June 22 followed by a delicious 

pancake breakfast. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Worthy Treasurer Brother Bruce García reported a 

beginning balance of $4,161.49; deposits of 

$35,859.25; Checks paid at $28,941.41; and Fees 

paid of $113.00. Ending balance for May was 

$10,966.33. 

Financial Secretary Report: 

The Worthy Financial Secretary reported ten bills 

paid. 

Membership: 

A First-Degree Exemplification was held prior to 

the Council’s business meeting with Daniel 

Sifuentez being welcomed into the Council.  

Brother Chris Fernandes completed his Third-

Degree at Queen of Angels and will become an 

officer at the Officer’s Installation on June 22.  

 

Old/Continuing Business: 

Three Service Program Personnel were appointed 

to help bring Knight’s services to Knights and 

their families. 

Old Business: 

 The slate of officers was given the second 

reading and was unanimously approved. Look 

for the slate of officers last page of Bulletin.  

 Brother Mark Wietstock explained this year’s 

Fiesta preparations, and as always, is on top of 

the situation. Fellow Knights are requested to 

sign up for a shift or two at Mackenzie Park 

beginning on July 31 and ending August 4. 

Contact Brother Mark at 805-899-2729. 

Communication: 

The Council received notes of appreciation from: 

 Noah Peterson for his KOC Council 1684 

Scholarship. 

 Sophia Fernandes for her KOC Council 1684 

Scholarship. 

 Matthew Fernandes for his KOC Council 1684 

Scholarship. 

 Rowan Manriquez of Bishop Diego High 

School for his KOC Council 1684 Scholarship. 

 Mrs. Karen Regan, Principal, and Dr. Cristy 

McNay, Director of Advancement, for the 

$15,500 in scholarships students of Bishop 

Diego High School received this year from 

Council 1684 supporting Catholic education. 

Prayers for the Sick and Distressed: 

 Brother Steve Romofsky asked for prayers for 

Jim Garland and his wife regarding health 

issues.  

Worthy Grand Knight Hank Peterson adjourned 

the June 5 Council meeting at 8:34 p.m. after 

praying a Hail Mary and Our Father prayer. 

The next Council Meeting is scheduled for  

July 10, 2019. 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Al Anglin   Recorder 
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Dear Brothers and Families: 

T his month marks the end of our fraternal year. The officers and directors of 

your council are in the process of closing out the 2018-2019 year and preparing 

with our newly elected officers for the 2019-2020 fraternal year.  This is a time in 

which we look at the goals we initiated at the start of the fraternal year and the many 

accomplishments achieved in service to our Brother Knights, their families, our 

pastoral leaders and to ourselves. 

Our order established some benchmarks for us to strive to achieve.  The Knights of  

Columbus offers us the opportunity to lead our families and communities in faith and service, and to put 

our Faith into Action. The Faith into Action initiative called us to be men of Faith, committed leaders in 

our Families, leaders in our Community, and defenders of Life from conception to natural death.  These 

are tenets which set our Order apart from others.  We are called to live the Gospel message and be 

agents of change in a world seeking self-gratification and conformance to the temptations of the material 

world.  As St. Paul wrote in Romans 12:2, “Do not be conformed to this world, but be transformed by 

the renewal of your mind, that by testing you may discern what is the will of God, what is good and 

acceptable and perfect.” 

Our order continues the mission and vision established in 1882 by our esteemed founder, the Venerable 

Fr. Michael J. McGivney.  The Knights of Columbus calls us to be  

Men Who Lead - Catholic men willing to step up and live out our faith. The Knights of Columbus 

provides avenues for us to answer that call to do more, and to be more; 

Men Who Protect – Your family deserves the Catholic difference, where we remain convicted to 

follow the Gospel message and Christian principles in our insurance practices. The Knights of 

Columbus offers top quality financial products to help you protect your future, all backed by 

ethical and faith-first business practices; 

Men Who Serve - You're ready to make an impact. The Knights of Columbus helps men put their 

faith into action and give back -- in their communities, in their parishes and on a global scale;  

Men Who Defend - The Knights of Columbus has the resources you need to stand up for life, 

liberty, and family. Add your voice with our nearly two million members upholding the faith 

and the truth. 

As we examine our past and prepare for the 2019-2020 fraternal year, may we all respond with a 

renewed commitment to living daily the Gospel message in our service to others.  Let us be those Men 

Who Lead, Men Who Protect, Men Who Serve and Men Who Defend.  May we remain convicted to 

live out the principles of our Order: Charity, Unity and Fraternity. 

Vivat Jesus! 

George  
George J. Majoue  
Insurance Field Agent #16634  

Direct: 1-(805) 478-5200       Fax:  (877) 395-2328 Fax  

george.majoue@kofc.org 

 

Life Insurance Message 

George J. Majoue  

mailto:george.majoue@kofc.org
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THE FOLLOWING LIST THE COUNCIL  

EVENTS FIRST HALF OF THE COLUMBIAN YEAR  

JULY 2019 - DECEMBER 2019 
 

July 10 Business Meeting    6:30 PM  Officer’s 7:30 PM Council Meeting 

August  14 Business Meeting    6:30 PM  Officer’s 7:30 PM Council Meeting 

September 11  Business Meeting    6:30 PM  Officer’s 7:30 PM Council Meeting 

September 16  Annual Blue Mass  6:00 PM  Mass  St. Raphael's Church 

                                   Dinner St. Raphael’s Hall 

September 25  Dinner Meeting       6:30 PM  Serra Hall  

October 9 Business Meeting   6:30 PM Officer’s 7:30 PM Council Meeting 

October 23  Dinner Meeting 6:30 PM  Serra Hall 

October 25 & 26 Annual Villa Majella Fundraiser 

November 6 Memorial Mass        6:00 PM  Serra Hall 

December 4 Business Meeting -  6:30 PM Officer’s 7:30 PM Council Meeting 

December 11 Christmas Dinner -- Poster Contest Winners 

 Free admission for children of Knights.  

 6:30 PM  Serra Hall 

THIRD DEGREE 

O n Saturday, June 1st, John Green and I had 

the honor and privilege of accompanying 

Chris Fernandes to his Third Degree ceremony in 

Lompoc.  Chris successfully completed the Degree 

along with about 30 other Brother Knights. 

Prior to the ceremony, the Conferring Officer 

thanked the Brother Knights in attendance for sup-

porting these men on their journey to full Knight-

hood.  He reminded us of the value of attending 

degree ceremonies.  Not only do we show our sup-

port for our Brother Knights but we have the 

chance to relive each degree. 

Our Council is blessed to have both a First Degree 

Team and a Second Degree Team.  We typically 

hold First Degrees about four times per year and 

Second Degrees about two times per year.  Our 

goal is to welcome men to the Knights of Colum-

bus promptly when they express an interest and 

then advance them to full Knighthood in a timely 

manner. 

Please plan to attend our next Degree ceremony, 

support the men that are joining our order, and re-

new your pledge to your Brother Knights. 

Steve Romofsky, FS 

Council 1684 
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS—COUNCIL 1684  

2019 SCHOLARSHIP DINNER - MAY 27  

T he annual K of C Council 1684 Scholarship 

Dinner had over 80 people attending the event 

celebrating the achievement of Catholic students as 

winners of scholarships. Many of the people attend-

ing were family members of our winners, making the 

evening an enjoyment for parents seeing their chil-

dren being honored as academic achievers. Congrat-

ulations to the scholarship winners and to their par-

ents.  

For the school year 2019-20 Council 1684 awarded 

scholarships to students from the following schools: 

Bishop Garcia Diego High School, St. Therese of 

Lisieux Classical Academy, Our Lady of Mount Car-

mel and Notre Dame; a total of 17 scholarships. To-

tal dollar amount awarded is $30,000.  

Notre Dame School: Student winners left to right are 

Aldo Lagunas and Aman Jones. Absent Marina 

Southern. On the left is Hank Peterson Grand Knight 

and on the right Justin Mack Master of Ceremonies.  

Our Lady of Mount Carmel School: 

Student winner's left to right are  

Nicholas Forry, Sophia Fernandes, 

Joaquin Gaona and Noah Peterson.  

St. Therese Classical Academy:  

Student winners left to right are  

Dannella Van Wyk, Patrick Najera,  

Cordelia Henrie and Guadalupe  

Olivo. Standing next to Hank Peterson 

is Matthew Najera, Headmaster of St. 

Therese. 

Continued on Page 10 
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Bishop Garcia Diego High School: Left is Karen Regan, Head  of School.  

Following are students Sydney Naour, Matthew Fernandes, Rowen Manriquez, 

Laylanie Valenzuela, Will Fittipaldi, Jessica Froelicher. 

Lagunas Family Olivo Family 

Jones Family 

As you can see Serra Hall was full. 
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ON THE PASSING OF BROTHER ROBERT LUIS 

1999 GRAND KNIGHT OF COUNCIL 1684 

 

O n Friday, May 24, 2019, Robert Luis, loving husband and 

father of six children, passed away at age 86. Robert was born 

in Santa Maria, California, on January 1, 1933.  He lived in Los 

Alamos and Guadalupe in his childhood years, until he moved to 

Santa Maria during junior high school. After graduating from Santa 

Maria High School in June, 1950, he then went to Santa Maria 

Junior College (Allan Hancock College) and graduated in  

1952. Robert then went on to UC Berkeley to major in Petroleum Engineering and married 

his high school sweetheart, Carolyn Hicks, on September 12, 1953.  

Robert and Carolyn raised seven children, living in Venezuela, Nigeria and Indonesia 

while Robert worked as a Petroleum Engineer for Mobil Oil. After retiring from Mobil, 

he worked for the State of California and the Santa Barbara Mission. Robert loved to 

travel and spend quality time with family. He was an avid card player, and was known for 

his sense of humor. Robert was an extremely caring person, and made friends wherever 

he went. 

Robert was preceded in death by his father, Frank, his mother, Mabel, his sisters, Ida Mae 

Musch and Betty Lou Teixeira, and his son, James. He is survived by his wife of 65 

years, Carolyn, and his six children, Mary Bolanos, Liz Macko, Theresa Kennedy, 

Barbara Greenwood, Robert John Luis, and Sylvia Barnard, and nine grandchildren and 

six great grandchildren.  

A Rosary Service was held at Magner-Maloney Funeral Home on Friday, May 31 

followed by a Funeral Mass said on Saturday, June 1, 10 AM at Josephite Novitiate in 

Orcutt.  Interment was followed at Santa Maria Cemetery. In lieu of flowers, donations 

can be made to Good Samaritan Shelter. 

Arrangements are in the care of Magner-Maloney Funeral Home and Crematory. 

Sympathy notes and words of support may be expressed at www.magnermaloney.com. 

New Member to Council 1684 

We welcome Daniel Sifuentez to Council 1684, having 

taken his First Degree on Wednesday evening June 12.  

Daniel states that he has five boys and two girls, and that 

he and his wife are members of Our Lady of Sorrows 

Parish. 

Daniel also is the owner of “Jump On the School Bus” 

providing wedding transportation, wine and beer tours 

as well coordinating corporate team building and adven-

ture tours. Congratulations on becoming a Knight. 

http://www.magnermaloney.com


JULY-AUGUST  2019   Page 12 

 

 

IN REMEMBRANCE OF BROTHER KNIGHT OSWALD MORENO 

O swald J. (John) Moreno was born to Salvador Moreno and Margaret Castelo in 

Ventura California on November 19, 1930. Sadly Salvador perished several 

months before John was born. His mother Margaret later married Mauro Bonilla who 

raised him and his five siblings. The family moved to Goleta when John was 8. He 

attended Goleta Union School. Later, attending Santa Barbara Junior High and Santa 

Barbara High School where John was a Seal Bearer and a member of the Honor Soci-

ety, John was very active in sports, participating in basketball, football and track. John 

graduated Santa Barbara High School in June 1948 with Honors and attended UCSB 

when the campus was on the Riviera. 

In 1951 John met Olive Motz, and they fell in love. John transferred to the University of Cali-

fornia San Francisco to attend Pharmacy School. In June of 1952 John and Olive were married 

in San Francisco. They welcomed their first child Salvador Michael in July of 1953. In June of 

1954, while John was serving his Army Reserve duties, they were blessed with a second child, 

a girl Clarissa Margaret. John graduated from UCSF Pharmacy School in 1955. John was a 

member of the ROTC during college and while attending UCSF he was commissioned a Sec-

ond Lieutenant in the Army Reserve. During the summer of 1956 John was assigned tempo-

rary duty at Fort Sam Houston in San Antonio, Texas. A third child, Daniel Joseph was born in 

July of 1956 while the family was in Texas. In October of 1956, the family returned to Santa 

Barbara. As a young pharmacist John worked for Thrifty Drug Company. In September of 

1959, the growing Moreno family was blessed with their fourth child, Patricia Ann. In 1960, 

John began working at Brown's Pharmacy on upper State Street. It was at this time that he was 

invited to join the Rotary Club of Santa Barbara North. John was elected President of the club 

in May 1960. He was very proud of his membership in the club and received many honors as 

the club's longest active member. In June of 1961 the Moreno Family welcomed their fifth 

child, Andrea Marie. In the early 1960's John purchased Brown's Pharmacy. In September of 

1963, John and Olive welcomed their sixth child Philip John to their growing family. With the 

birth of their seventh child in November of 1964, Veronica Louise, the family moved to their 

present home in the beautiful Mission Canyon area. The family continued to grow and in April 

of 1966 John and Olive welcomed their eighth child Rebeca Cecelia. July of 1967 brought 

their ninth child and fourth son Charles Anthony. John remained active in the Rotary Club, the 

Knights of Columbus and the Boy Scouts. He was a volunteer at the YMCA for 30 years and 

led the Fit for Life class during his time there. He enjoyed camping with his family and took 

his children on many hiking and camping trips in the High Sierras. He enjoyed acting with the 

Chicano Theater group, especially in the annual Christmas show "Una Pastorela". John and 

Olive enjoyed traveling. They took many pleasant trips and tours to Mexico, Central America, 

South America, Europe and Eastern Europe. 

Oswald (John) was predeceased by his father Salvador Moreno, his stepfather Mauro and 

mother Margaret Bonilla, his brother Salvador and sister Alvina. He is survived by his beloved 

wife of 66 years, Olive, his nine children Salvador, Clarissa, Daniel, Patricia, Andrea, Philip, 

Veronica, Rebeca, and Charles, younger brother William, sisters Teresa and Margaret, 18 

grandchildren, six great grandchildren and many beloved nephews and nieces. Rosary services 

were held in the evening at Welch-Ryce-Haider funeral home on May 1. A funeral Mass was 

said on May 2 at 10:00 AM at Old Mission Santa Barbara followed by gravesite service at Cal-

vary Cemetery. Reception was held from 12:30 to 4:30 at Serra Hall. 
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THANK YOU  

T hese are a few photos from this morning’s installa-

tion of officers, Saturday June 22, at Serra Hall, Old 

Mission Santa Barbara. I extend my thanks to the officers 

of 1684 and 5300, new and continuing, for attending the 

Installation of Officers Ceremony, and family members 

that joined the officers for breakfast after the installation 

ceremony. I also extend a thank you to the cooking staff 

that took the time on a Saturday morning to cook and 

serve the delicious breakfast. 

Steve Romofsky 
Financial Secretary 1684 

 

SOMETHING NEW FOR NOTRE DAME SCHOOL 

W hat you see are photos taken on June 15 by Bruce  

Garcia, Council 1684 Treasurer, showing a new  

replacement of Notre Dame’s sign destroyed by vandalism on 

March 25 of this year. Cost for installation and engraving was 

paid by the Knights of Columbus Council 1684. Our thanks 

go to Brother Bruce for sharing these photos. 
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District Deputy 76 Chris Arnoult  1-805-964-6324 

Field Agent  George J. Majoue  1-805-478-5200 

     OFFICERS  2019 - 2020      

Chaplain  

Grand Knight Hank Peterson 1-805-569-4024   

Deputy Grand Knight Mark Wietstock 1-805-899-2729  

Chancellor James Garland 1-805-569-5516   

Treasurer Bruce Garcia PGK 1-805-964-8321 

Recorder Thomas Anglin 1-805-563-0127 

Advocate Richard Rink 1-805-687-0514 

Warden Neil Chu 1-805-963-4109  

Inside Guard Christiano Fernandes 1-561-385-1371 

Outside Guard Brian R. Regan 1-805-684-2003 

Trustees (1 yr)  Ray Charpentier  PGK      1-805-845-1978 

 (2 yr)  Dn. Nick Curran PGK 1-805-967-8867 

 (3 yr)  Mitchell Molitor 1-805-965-8244   

Financial Secretary  Steve Romofsky PGK 1-805-962-4861 

Bulletin Editor Richard Rink 1-805-687-0514 

Knights of Columbus, Council 1684 

c/o Steve Romofsky 

2428 Calle Andalucia 

Santa Barbara, CA  93109 


